

## CAMBRIDGE COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #227 "IT'S GREAT TO BE A VIKING!"

Tom Akers, Superintendent Cambridge Schools Unit Office 300 South West St. Cambridge, IL 61238 Phone (309) 937-2144 Fax (309) 937-5128 Robert Reagan, Principal Jr./ Sr. High School 300 South West St. Cambridge, IL 61238 Phone (309) 937-2051 Fax (309) 937-5788 Shelly Logston, Principal Elementary School 312 South West St. Cambridge, IL 61238 Phone (309) 937-2028 Fax (309) 937-5219

January 8, 2019

To whom it may concern,

On behalf of the Cambridge School District #227 Board of Education we are excited to inform the Prairie State Insurance Cooperative that in their December board meeting, the Cambridge Board of Education voted unanimously to renew our membership in the Prairie State Insurance Cooperative for the 2019-20 school year.

The Cambridge Board of Education thanks Prairie State for their dedication and commitment to pursuing the best possible renewal each year for the district. Cambridge is appreciative of the yearly bid process the cooperative does in partnership with Gallagher Bassett in all the areas of coverage under both the property casualty and the workman's compensation programs. The vast amount of coverage for the price the district pays far surpasses any other!

The board also wishes to express their appreciation for the service provided by both the local vendor, The Hanford Agency as well as the team at Gallagher Bassett. There is never a time when a question goes unanswered or an issue unresolved. This level of service is hard to come by in today's market and the board congratulates and thanks both organizations for their commitment to excellence.

Finally, the board appreciates the work of all parties above to not only sustain but to surpass the expectations of the district. Examples include the additional services such as site visits and training, the access to the Global Compliance Network for staff mandated trainings and the recent surplus check provided to the district.

Cambridge School District congratulates the Prairie State Insurance Cooperative, Gallagher Bassett, and the Hanford Agency and looks forward to another successful year!

Sincerely,

Tom Akers, Superintendent